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Fri 18 Oct
Assembly - T Cleanthous

Mon 21 - Thu 24 Oct
Early Years Swimming Lessons

Mon 21 - Fri 25 Oct
Scholastic Book Fair

Thu 24 Oct
Richmond and Essendon AFL Players
Visit

Fri 25 Oct
World Teacher’s Day
Fire Truck Visit

Mon 28 - Thu 31 Oct
Early Years Swimming Lessons

Supervision
starts from... 
Supervision
starts from... 

School 
starts at...
School 
starts at...

Dear Families, 
Welcome back to the last term for the year. It is a busy term
for us as we finalise the year and begin our planning for the
new year. This year, our school improvement agenda has been
focused on the development of reading and the
implementation of the Keeping Safe Child Protection
curriculum in Health. We look forward to building on this work
next year as we continue our ongoing improvement journey. If
you have any feedback regarding these initiatives, please
come and have a chat as I would like to use your feedback to
inform our improvement planning for next year. 
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Last Thursday, teaching staff spent the afternoon and evening
learning more about literacy interventions and differentiation.
This year, we have worked with literacy consultant, Julie Scali,
to support our work and learning in this area. You can learn
more about Julie’s work on her website.

Over the past fortnight our staff have engaged
in a number of professional learning
opportunities in teaching both Literacy and
Numeracy. Last week, staff attended keynotes
by maths consultant Michael Minus and they
also had the opportunity to observe him
teaching in classrooms. Michael shared several
engaging maths games and activities with staff.
His resources are available through his website.

Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians
of the land on which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their
Elders, past, present and emerging. 
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Last night, I had the pleasure of going down
and watching our netball teams play their
first games in the Darwin schools’
competition at the Darwin Netball Stadium.
A very big thank you to Mrs Gemma
Chadbourne and Ms Rahni Tiller for
volunteering to coach the team and make
this experience possible for our students. 

It is great to see that our drop off zone is being well utilised by families and people are ensuring they
move down and through the zone as they pick up their children. We do have many families who park
outside the school on Wagaman Terrace. It is important that students cross the road at the two marked
crossings to go to cars parked on the housing side of the street. We have seen some students trying to
cross immediately in front of the school on the bend. This is very dangerous, as it is difficult for cars
driving on the road to see children coming out from between the parked cars on the bend in the road. I
ask that families ensure their children use the crossings. 

https://www.lovemaths.me/games
https://www.lovemaths.me/games
https://www.literacyimpact.com.au/
https://www.lovemaths.me/games


For generously designing
and donating shirts for our
students representing the
NT at the ‘Makers Empire’
Kids in Space Showcase.  

The shirts are made from
recycled polyester fabrics,
100% Australian made,
locally in Darwin. 

We have a small group of our Year 6 students who will
be holding a small cake stall at lunch time on Friday
1st November. These students are raising funds to
donate to “Koalas in Care” organisation. See their flyer. 

Our Early Years students are looking forward to
commencing their swimming lessons next week.
Students find this program enjoyable and very
engaging experience.

Looking forward to connecting with you at Wagaman this term.

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal



2025 INTENTIONS
If your child/ren will not be returning to Wagaman in 2025, please let
us know by phoning the school office 89226011 or sending an email to
wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au.

Please let us know what school your child/ren will attend.    

Classes for 2025 will be finalised in the final weeks of Term 4. If you
wish us to give consideration to special requests for your child’s
placement, please email the Principal,
mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au.

Our attendance is continuing to track at 88%
for the year to date. We would love to increase
this to at least 90% by the end of the year.
Well done, to 1/2 Kneller, 3/4 Fulton, 4/5 Bevan,
5/6 Mairou and 5/6 Vavlas who have
attendance of 90% or above. 

mailto:wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au
mailto:mandy.mckinnon@education.nt.gov.au


We raised ...

Prizes have now
been ordered. 
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This term, we have
been learning some new
engaging maths games
that help us develop

number fluency,
addition strategies and
problem solving. Your
child could show you
how to play at home!

In geography, we are
using atlases to develop

our knowledge of
location, natural and

human made
environments,

landmarks, mapping
skills.

We continue to develop our reading
fluency by reading aloud our class text to
a reading buddy. Our buddy helps us to
improve the accuracy, pace, expression

and volume in our reading.

Our class has enjoyed
having the chance to
illustrate parts of the

class text, “Cyclone” by
Jackie French.
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School AFL
Competition 
Grand Final

Colour Explosion
Run 4 Fun









Nov 11
Nov 11

8:30am
8:30am

We have had many
children asking for
spare hats. 
Please check that your
child has a hat with
them, everyday!
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https://www.ntms.net.au/enrolment-forms
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 ORDER RECESS
AND LUNCH

ONLINE!
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How to talk
to children

about
bullying?
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